Code Conciliator’s Annual Report

1 July 2005 – 30 June 2006

Number of Disputes

18 new dispute enquiries were received during this period (9 last year and 20 in the year before).  This means that a total of 149 dispute enquiries have been received since 1998.

Of those 149 matters 9 have so far been conciliated, 8 of which have resulted in an agreement. One conciliation was held during the year and my recommendation was followed. Dispute enquiries were dealt with under the early resolution procedures where enquirers were encouraged to raise the matters with the other side after which the Code Secretariat took the matter up with the other side where requested. 

The 18 enquiries came from only 9 different people. My concern is that the industry is not sufficiently aware of the Code’s dispute resolution procedures,
Nature of Complaints

The 18 new complaints fall into the following categories:
	Payment terms
	1

	Non-supply of print
	14

	Security Bonds
	1

	Terms of Supply
	2


Administration

Under the early intervention procedures the Code Secretariat plays an active role in facilitating communication and in resolving the problem by encouraging the complainant to take the matter up directly with the Managing Director of the other side and (if that does not solve the problem) by the Secretariat telephoning the Managing Director. Usually a telephone call to that person results in a quick resolution of the matter within 2 days. This approach means that a resolution to the problem is achieved more quickly than through a formal conciliation and at no cost to the parties.

The early intervention processes are working well and resulting in quick settlement or an improved understanding of the situation for the complainant.

The Code Secretariat plays an important role in allowing complainants to register their concerns, to explain the available alternatives and to facilitate agreement. Sometimes complainants simply wish to discuss the problem with the Secretariat and express their concerns as part of their decision-making process whether to progress the matter under the Code. Often enquirers wish to express some dissatisfaction with how the industry operates without wanting to commence the dispute resolution process. The Secretariat provides an effective and helpful point through which such issues can be registered. In appropriate cases enquirers are also referred to the Code Committee Chairman.
Operation of the Code

While the industry should be pleased with how the Code is working, I believe that there should be increased awareness activity on the existence and provisions of the Code’s dispute resolution processes so that industry participants are continually aware that the Code is there to assist. 

During the year I also met with Mr Neill Buck as part of his review of the Code. I have also taken steps to be more directly accessible to industry participants.

I acknowledge the effective and efficient work of Ms Bianca Keys as Code Secretariat. I thank the Code Administration Committee, in particular, the Chairman, Mr John Dickie, for supporting my dispute resolution role under the Code.

David Newton

Code Conciliator
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